Union of the Baltic Cities

Logistics Task Force
Meeting Minutes

26-27 May 2005

The second meeting of the Union of the Baltic Cities Logistics Task Force was held on 26-27 May 2005 in Turku, Finland upon the invitation of Mr Christian Ramberg, Managing Director of the Port of Turku.
Opening: 


The meeting of the Logistics Task Force of the Union of the Baltic Cities was called to order at the Port of Turku on 26 May 2005 in the Port of Turku by Chairman of the Logistics Task Force Mr Christian Ramberg.

Present:


Urte Neidhardt, Port of Rostock

Stein E. Haartveit, Port of Kristiansand

Kirsi Laitio, Centre for Maritime Studies

Christian Ramberg, Port of Turku

Susanna Saarikivi, Centre for Maritime Studies

Juhani Vainio, Centre for Maritime Studies

26 May 2005
1. Welcome by the Chairman of the Logistics Task Force, presentation of meeting agenda

The Chairman called the meeting to order and introduced the Task Force members. He presented the Logistics Task Force mission and the agenda for the meeting. The agenda was approved. The Chairman summarised the tasks of the Logistics Task Force and the preliminary timetable for the preparation of the new logistics policy.
Agenda: 

1. Welcome by the Chairman of the Logistics Task Force

2. Seminar on MoS and Nature Conservation

3. Review of the current situation

4. Analysis of the questionnaire

5. Preparation of the policy paper and the next UBC General Conference   

6. Closing of the meeting

2. Seminar on MoS and Nature Conservation

The meeting participants attended the Motorways of the Sea and Nature Conservation seminar arranged in Naantali by the Baltic Sea Commission of the CPMR.

27 May 2005

3. Review of the current situation

The current situation of the preparation of the new policy was reviewed by the Chairman. So far, a questionnaire highlighting the most important issues in maritime logistics in the Baltic Sea area has been carried out and outlines prepared of the Baltic Sea organisations and projects in the area working on transport issues. For the meeting, a list of suggested Expert Group members was drafted, as well as a preliminary programme for the maritime logistics segment of the UBC General Conference Towards a New Baltic Sea Agenda seminar. 

Action items:  

· A short presentation or “mid-term report” will be drafted in June and submitted to the UBC Executive Board.

4. Analysis of the questionnaire 

The questionnaire results were reviewed and the status of the questionnaire was discussed. It was noted that the questionnaire results should not be over-emphasised in the upcoming expert group discussions, and a separate small-scale inquiry should be made focusing on the shipping business in the Baltic Sea area.

Action items:  

· CMS will contact Short Sea Promotion Centre Finland, Mrs Riitta Pöntynen and ask for assistance in collecting data from shipowners in the Baltic Sea Region. The SPC internal mailing list could be used in order to save time.

· Ms Neidhardt and Mr Haartveit will use their connections to reach shipping company representatives that might be interested in taking part in the preparation of the new policy.

5. Preparation of the policy paper and the next UBC General Conference

The preparation of the policy paper and the maritime logistics segment of the Towards a New Baltic Sea Agenda seminar were discussed. It was concluded that the policy should be a lobbying tool UBC could use in promoting the interests of the Baltic cities in the EU. The preliminary Expert Group lists and the draft programme for the maritime logistics segment of the Towards a New Baltic Sea Agenda were reviewed, discussed and amended. It was decided that the Expert Groups would meet in Turku on 22 August 2005.

Action items: 

· CMS will update the Expert Group lists and the programme. The revised versions will be sent to the Task Force members present at the meeting. 

· CMS will prepare the invitations to the Expert Groups.

6. Adjournment:



Meeting was adjourned at 11.30 by Mr Ramberg.  The next meeting will be held on the 22nd of August in Turku in conjunction with the Expert Group meetings. 

Turku, 27 May 2005

Christian Ramberg


Susanna Saarikivi

Chairman



Secretary

